
 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  
 

 

Saturday 15th January 6pm 
Breda Blake, Granatooha 

Michael Carrig,Kilcarroll 

P.J. Madigan 

 

Saturday 22nd January 6pm 
 

 

 

Saturday 29th January 6pm 
Frances O’Dea 

 

 

Morning Mass 8.55am Mon, Tues & Wed 

 

Killimer Church 

 
 

Sunday 16th January 11am 
Michael Neenan 

 

Sunday 23rd January 11am 
Charlie Woulfe & deceased family members 

 

Sunday 30th January 11am 
1st Anniversary: Pat Madigan, Clooneylissane 

John T and Nora Culligan 

Michael Dixon and deceased family members 

 

Morning Mass 8.55am Thursday & Friday 
 

 

Knockerra Eucharistic Minister & Liturgy 

Readers 
Saturday 22nd January  

Eucharistic Minister: Susie Griffin 

Liturgy Reader: Jimmy King 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Killimer Local History Group 
Killimer Local History Group would like to thank all 

those who purchased their recent  publication, ' 

Living on the Wild Atlantic Way through a lens. 

There are some copies still available and can be 

purchased from any member. Unfortunately, there 

won't be a reprint due to costs.  

 

Knockerra National School 
Knockerra NS are now accepting enrolments for 

September 22. Please call the school office on 065 

9052379 if you require an enrolment  form. 

 

School Retreats Available At Knock Shrine  
We are delighted to announce that the Youth Ministry 

at Knock Shrine will resume school retreats 

throughout 2022. School retreats are available to both 

primary and secondary schools and offer students a 

meaningful, spiritually uplifting day to reflect within 

themselves and experience quality time with their 

fellow students. Retreat programmes are flexible and 

can be tailored to suit your group’s needs or time 

limitations. If you would like to plan a school retreat, 

please get in touch with a member of our Youth 

Ministry team: T: (094) 93 75321 E: 

youthministry@knockshrine.ie or find out more at 

www.knockshrine.ie/news 

 

Art Classes 
Pauline Dunleavy's Art Class enrolments are now 

open for two new groups starting end of January in 

Kilrush. Numbers limited and reduced to keep 

everyone safe. Covid Certs necessary and guidelines 

will be adhered to also. Further information 086 

8339347 or anchorcrafts@eircom.net 

 

Courage is the price that life exacts for granting 

peace. The soul that knows it not, knows no release 

from little things. 

Amelia Earhart 

 

Killimer Parish 15th & 16th January 2022  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel 0659062729 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com 



 

 

 

Please remember to sanitise your hands on the way 

in and out of the church. 

Covid 19: The advice remains to keep protective 

measures in place, those protocols etc we have in our 

churches will remain for now - wear face coverings, 

sanitise hands, socially distance. Thank you for your 

cooperation.  

R.S.V.P. Risk, Symptoms, Venue, People. 

 
Covid-19 Support Line For Older People  
ALONE manage a national support line and additional 

supports for older people who have concerns or are 

facing difficulties relating to COVID-19 (Coronavirus). 

Please call our National Support Line on 0818 222 024 

from 8am – 8pm, seven days a week. ALONE operates 

365 days a year. 

 

Medjugorje Pilgrimage  
Direct from Shannon to Medjugorje – 14th to 21st 

September – €725 per person sharing. Price increases to 

€775 after 31st January 2022. Bookings now being taken 

for this 7-night Group Pilgrimage with Kathleen & 

Jimmy Morris. Full religious programme operated by 

Marian Pilgrimages Medjugorje Team. For more 

information on joining the group, please contact 

Kathleen & Jimmy Morris at 061 362657 or 086 

3271657 

 

Clare Library  
The library’s upcoming online events for adults 18+ 

throughout Co. Clare  

Chair Yoga classes with Trish Cleary will be taking 

place through zoom on the following dates:  

Thursday’s 20th & 27th January 11am – 12 noon.  

Tai Chi classes with Kevin Copeland will be taking 

place through zoom on Tuesday’s 18th & 25th January 

10.30am – 11.30am.  

Classes are Free. Participants will need access to zoom. 

To book your place, contact Kilrush Library on 065 

9051504 or email kilrush@clarelibrary.ie Classes are 

funded by Healthy Ireland at Your Library. 

 

 
 

 
  

 

Yogalates 
Yogalates in Doonbeg Hall, Tuesday mornings at 

10am, Monday and Thursday evenings at 7pm. 

Contact Deirdre on 087-2093006 

 

Music Lessons 
Music lessons on flute and whistle have resumed in 

Teach Ceoil, Kilrush. New students welcome. For 

more information, contact Kieran - 0872663576. 

 

Fcj Spirituality House Spanish Point 
January – Join us online for meditation, stargazing, 

poetry, centering prayer (Christian meditation) and 

reflections on love! February – Join us in person to 

make St Brigid’s Crosses, to celebrate St Brigid, for a 

Spring Circle Dance, introduction to Somatics or for 

movie nights by the sea. All the details are online at 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/o/fcj-spirituality-

housespanish-point-35764429733 or call 087 447 

9115. Many courses are free, any paid courses have a 

suggested donation, but give as you are able please. 

 

Park Walk with Vandeleur Park Run-  
6 week walking programme. Starting Saturday 15th 

January 2022 Every Saturday at 9:30 am. Free, timed, 

5k event • You don’t have to run, walkers are 

welcome at parkrun • Our walk leaders will be there 

weekly to meet and greet you • You can walk or jog, 

push a buggy or walk the dog (on a short leash) • 

Walk leaders will accompany you whilst you walk 

Register at www.parkrun.ie Choose Vandeleur 

Parkrun as your event Choose #parkwalkIRE as your 

club. Please remember to bring your barcode with 

you.  For further info please contact 

vandeleur@parkrun.com or message Vandeleur 

parkrun FB page 

 

West Clare Cancer Centre 
The 24th West Clare Mini Marathon will take place 

Virtually over the weekend of the 29th and 30th of 

January 2022. We ask that participants complete their 

10k where they feel safe to do so and adhere to safety 

guidelines. To register contact the West Clare Cancer 

Centre or use the link on their Facebook page. 

Registration: €20 

 

 

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota 

January 
Sheila Donovan, Mary Moran, Geraldine Ryan & 

Mary Nugent. 

 

 

 


